[image: image1.png]u

King County




Checklist and Summary of Changes for the attached

Collective Bargaining Agreement
	Name of Agreement

	Professional and Technical Employees, Local 17 (Professional and Technical, Interest Arbitration - Department of Transportation, Metro Transit Division) and Memorandum of Agreement


	Labor Negotiator

	David Levin



	Prosecuting Attorney’s Review
	Yes

	Legislative Review Form; Motion or Ordinance
	Yes

	Executive Letter
	Yes

	Fiscal Note
	Yes

	Six Point Summary
	Yes

	King County Council Adopted Labor Policies Contract Summary
	Yes

	Ordinance
	Yes

	Original Signed Agreement(s) 
	Yes

	Does transmittal include MOU/MOA? x1
	Yes


	Six Point Summary of changes to the attached agreement:

	1.  The cost-of-living adjustments for 2013 and 2014 were previously agreed to in the memorandum of agreement negotiated with the Union Coalition regarding zero COLA for 2011.  The parties agree to meet prior to July 1, 2014, for the purpose of reopening items in this agreement identified and agreed to by King County and the Union Coalition on the subject of total compensation.

	2.  The parties have made significant changes to the layoff provision of the contract, stemming from several reorganizations within the Metro Transit Division.

	3.  The parties have increased the on-call pay provision, from $1.00 per hour to a higher amount that is pegged to a percentage of the employee’s salary.  The employees who receive on-call pay provide after-hours support to Vanpool Operations, allowing the Metro Transit Division to regularly staff its operations during more limited hours, paying a nominal amount for after-hours support.

	4.  The parties have agreed to provide guaranteed minimum compensation to Supervisory Control and Data Acquisition (SCADA) Technicians who are called in from home to respond to emergencies or who can resolve emergency issues from home.  This provision allows Link Light Rail to maintain a smaller staff by getting after-hours support from its regular shift employees.  These employees will also receive a $200 voucher annually for safety footwear.

	5.  The agreement charters a new Joint Labor-Management Committee on cost savings, with the stated mission of identifying effective and efficient ways for delivering services that could generate labor and other cost savings that have not yet been identified through this collective bargaining process.

	6.  The bargaining unit definition has been clarified to exclude information technology employees who have been consolidated into the Department of King County Information Technology.
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